PTA Council Meeting Minutes

January 18th, 2016  7 p.m.

Evanston/Skokie Council of Parent-Teacher Associations, District #21

Haven Middle School
2417 Prairie Avenue
Evanston, Illinois 60201
Attending:
Kristin James (Dawes/Chute/ETHS), Jenny Blickenstaff (Washington/Nichols), Alison Shapiro (Dewey), Akari Yamada (Haven/ETHS), Karen Young (Haven/ETHS), Heather Sweeney (Washington/Nichols), Andrea Mainelli (King Arts), Kristin Harris (Lincoln), Lisa Degliantoni (Hackstudio/Dewey/Nichols), Melissa Messinger (D65), Dino Robinson (Shorefront Legacy Center).

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1.
Welcome & Introductions
· Kristin welcomed everyone to the meeting, and all attendees introduced themselves.  Akari reported that Haven families seem very happy with the academic track that the school is on right now.  Haven is trying hard to overcome communication gaps between the school and parents.  The administration at Haven has made a real effort to reach out to parents.  The Haven PTA works to address the needs of students – they have a blessings in a backpack program as well as a free eyeglass program.  Kristin suggested that it might be a good idea to have a meeting of middle school PTA leadership, as some the issues they face may be different than those of the elementary schools.
2.
Approval of Minutes from December Meeting

· Karen Young made a motion to approve the December meeting minutes as presented by Secretary Jenny Blickenstaff, Andrea Mainelli seconded.  The December minutes were unanimously approved.
3.
Treasurer’s Report – Karen Young (for Olga Bernick)
· Bank account balance as of December 31, 2015 was $3,767.28. 
· As of January 18, 2016, 10 out of 15 schools have submitted Council dues.  Dues are still outstanding from Dawes, Lincoln, Lincolnwood, King Arts and Oakton.  Olga has sent a follow-up reminder to the outstanding schools.
4.
KidStuff Fundraising Book 
· Copies of the KidStuff coupon books were available for review as a potential school fundraiser.  If you weren’t at the meeting and would like to take a look at a book, email Kristin at jamesfamily60202@gmail.com.
5.
Hackstudio – Lisa Degliantoni
· Lisa is the engagement director at Hackstudio, which launched in September.  They are an enrichment program that facilitates helping teach people how to follow their passions and “get to done.”  
· There is a 16,000 sq. ft. studio building on Green Bay Road where people come once a week for 2 hours over a 10-12 week period.  Lisa described that all the activities are self-directed and self-taught.  Hackstudio provides mentoring and support.  They want to help students who have a passion pursue it.

· Lisa was looking for feedback from the PTA Council about the best way to get the word out about their services.  Is it best to go through PTAs?  Direct to parents?  Larger billboard-type advertising?

· Feedback from meeting attendees:  try to give parents more concrete information about what happens at Hackstudio (examples, testimonials, etc.).  Other advice was to get people in the door and get them to see what they do.  It is not really curriculum-enhancement, but learning through doing and building social-emotional skills.  They are teaching kids how to pursue a project to completion (persistence).  Maybe reach out to the social workers at the schools?

· For more information or if you have ideas about how to broaden Hackstudio’s reach, contact Lisa at lisa@hackstudio.com.  Think about how your school could most effectively learn about what Hackstudio does.  They would be open to hosting meetings there so parents can see what it’s all about.
6.
D65 Updates – Melissa Messinger
· Kindergarten Information Nights.  The District-level kindergarten information nights are taking place this week.  The District is in the process of re-evaluating the format and structure of these events for future years, and they have talked about several options to streamline the process.  There was feedback at the meeting that parents are much more interested in the individual school open houses than the more generic District-level information night.  Kristin asked that they involve some parents in this re-evaluation to make the process one that will work for the highest number of parents.  
· Melissa brought a 2-page sheet of District facts at-a-glance, which the District hopes will be a valuable resource for new families.  Melissa would be happy to send printed or electronic copies to anyone interested.  Akari suggested sharing it with local preschool directors as well.  It might also be a good thing to hand out at individual school open houses.  Kristin also reported that Early Education directors want more information to share with their families about the transition to kindergarten, like the at-a-glance sheet.
· Kristin asked whether there was a way to alert PTAs when new families come into the school during the school year.  It would be nice to outreach to these families to get them engaged in school activities.
· Melissa asked what information families would find valuable in a new family information packet.  The idea was that some information would apply District-wide, and that individual schools would want to provide some information specific to their school.  If you have any thoughts about this, Melissa would welcome your feedback at messingerm@district65.net.
· There was also discussion of revisiting the District policy of requiring families to opt-in to have their information shared with PTAs, instead of a requirement to opt-out to have information withheld.  The current opt-in policy makes it more difficult for PTAs to reach all parents.  Kristin suggested raising the issue with Lora Taira.
· PARCC questions?  Peter Goddard (Chief Officer of Research, Accountability and Data) will host an information session on PARCC on February 3 from 6:30-8 p.m. in the JEH Board Room.  Please get the word out in your school community.  Mr. Goddard will address questions such as:
· How did the district do on PARCC?
· How do I interpret my child’s scores?
· What does my child’s performance level mean?
· What’s different for the spring administration of PARCC?
· How can I better support my child?
· Community Conversations.  Izzy Nuñez (D65 Family and Community Engagement Coordinator) will be hosting a series of Community Conversations beginning January 30.  This came out of the D65 Strategic Planning process – many families felt like their voices were not being heard.  Childcare and food offered at the sessions.  Please help make sure your communities know about these upcoming conversations.
· State of the Schools.  State of the Schools event is Thursday, January 28 at ETHS – welcome reception from 6-7 p.m., and the address by Dr. Goren (D65) and Dr. Witherspoon (D202) will be at 7 p.m.  The address will be live streamed and available on demand after the event.  The PTA Council will be hosting a table at the welcome reception.  If you are willing to be at the table with Kristin, please let her know (jamesfamily60202@gmail.com).
· Status of Bus Application for Smartphone.  Jordan Ryan is working diligently with the company that is setting up the app.  They want to make sure it works properly before it is released.  They are still working the kinks out.  They are fairly confident that it will be ready by the end of this month, but it won’t be released until it’s ready.
· Changes to Bus Service?  There was a question about potential changes to bus service.  Melissa said that she was fairly confident that there wouldn’t be any changes in the 2016-17 school year, but they may look at other options after that point.  They need to leave enough time for parent engagement around the options – and there is not enough time to do that to implement changes for the 2016-17 school year.
7.
Recess Policy

· Recently, there has been conversation/controversy surrounding the denial of recess as a punishment for students.  There were quite a few parents (and students) who spoke at the D65 Policy Committee meeting last Monday.  There was a lot of anxiety from students and parents about this issue.  Kristin and Miriam Barnett are meeting with Dr. Goren this Thursday about the issues raised with the Policy Committee.  Kristin thinks Dr. Goren plans to put a task force together to formulate some guidelines with respect to the recess issue.  There may be a survey sent around to gather more data from parents and students.  If you have any input you would like Kristin and Miriam to take to the meeting, please e-mail Kristin at jamesfamily60202@gmail.com. 
8.
Homework Policy
· Does your school have a homework policy?  Kristin would like to get some information about whether schools have homework policies in place, and if so, what they are.  This is primarily a K-5 issue.  The D65 Policy Committee is scheduled to discuss homework policy at their next meeting in April.  
9.
D202/ETHS Parents Engaged Report – Karen Young

· Every 5 years, D202 reviews its mission and goals and develops new/revised long-term goals and plans.  D202 currently has a proposed mission statement and goals available for community review. The October 26 Board packet sets forth the proposed goals:  https://v3.boardbook.org/Public/PublicItemDownload.aspx?ik=37790899.  In addition, attached at the end of these minutes is the summary sheet Karen circulated at the meeting containing the proposed mission statement and goals.

· Timeline:

· On February 27, D202 is having a community feedback session for people to come and weigh in on the proposed goals.

· On March 14, the goals will be discussed at the Joint School Board Meeting with D65

· On April 11, there will be discussion and finalization of the goals at the D202 Board meeting.

· Goals like the ones currently proposed by D202 are implemented over time, so even if you only have young children, these long-term goals will impact their education, so you are encouraged to evaluate them and provide feedback.

· Kristin suggested inviting two D202 Board members to our next PTA Council meeting on February 16 (in advance of the February 27 Community Feedback Session).  There was general agreement at the meeting that this would be a valuable use of the February meeting time.

10.
Navigating Real Life Diversity – Heather Sweeney & Dino Robinson

· The focus of this year’s Diversity series is “Becoming Allies:  Inspiring our kids to understand and stand with each other.”  Please help get the word out in your school communities about the upcoming spring sessions:
· February 18:  The American Dream is for all who work hard…or is it?  This session will step back and look at things on a more macro-level.  Noor Ali from Northwestern University and ETHS Students from SOAR will facilitate.  Attendees will play a game in small groups of 6-8 in which each person will be given different identities within which to play the game.  6:30-8:30 p.m., ETHS Room E112
· March 10:  The Evanston history many don’t know.  This session will be facilitated by historian Dino Robinson, and will address the history of the African-American experience in Evanston (1850-present).  It’s a historical perspective of how a community develops and why, and what are the issues that persist across decades.  The attendees will be challenged to think about what things have changed and what things have stayed the same.  This session will be interactive.  6:30-8:30 p.m., Evanston Public Library Community Room
· March 22:  Practical tips for ally development.  This session will be facilitated by Biz Lindsay-Ryan and Sunny Nakae.  They will help attendees to build our capacity to model and guide our children in their continual development as an effective ally.  This session will help develop skills on how to speak up, stand up and listen up in everyday life.  6:30-8:30 p.m., ETHS Room E112
· Dino Robinson was present at the meeting and brought information regarding a 3-lecture series beginning February 13 at the Levy Center, 1-4 p.m.  Topics are:
· Pan-Africanism and the Local Diaspora:  The Caribbean Presence on the North Shore (Feb. 13)
· Making it Count:  Changes in Legislation Affecting Police and Community Relations (Feb. 20)
· The Power of Storytelling and What We Did Not Learn in School About African-American History and Genealogy (Feb. 27).
· Dino also offered students the opportunity to publish a story related to the Black experience in Chicago’s suburban North Shore in Shorefront’s online journal.  He also shared a reissue of the book “A Place We Can Call Our Home:  The Emerging Evanston Black Community Circa 1850-1930” – a great introductory book about the African-American experience on the North Shore.
· There was a question about incorporating some of this history into the D65 curriculum.  So far, Dino indicated that he hasn’t been successful, but it was suggested that with the new interim Director of Curriculum and Instruction, maybe it should be revisited.
UPCOMING EVENTS:
Wednesday, January 20


STEM & Before/After School Coordinators

Thursday, January 21



D65/D202 Joint Board Meeting (7:30 a.m.)

Monday, January 25



D65 School Board Meeting

Tuesday, January 26 



D202 School Board Meeting

Wednesday, January 27


Special Education Advisory Meeting

Thursday, January 28



D65/202 State of the Schools

Friday, January 29



Foundation 65 Benefit

Wednesday, February 3


PARCC Information Session

Tuesday, February 9



Wellness Council Meeting

Tuesday, February 16



PTA Council Meeting – Orrington

Thursday, February 18


Navigating Real Life Diversity program

COMMUNITY CONVERSATIONS:

Chute Middle School (1400 Oakton Street)


Saturday, January 30

11 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.


Tuesday, February 23

6:30 – 8 p.m. (session in English and Spanish)

Family Focus (2010 Dewey Avenue)


Tuesday, February 2

6:30 – 8 p.m.


Saturday, February 20

10 – 11:30 a.m.

Washington Elementary School (914 Ashland Avenue)


Saturday, February 20

1 – 2:30 p.m. (session in English and Spanish)


Wednesday, February 17
6:30 – 8 p.m.
UPCOMING FAN PROGRAMS:  more information at www.familyactionnetwork.net
Wednesday, February 17
Education Panel with Jaime Casap, Sam Chaltain, Liz Gerber, Trune Le, Christian Long, and Nichole Pinkard

Tuesday, February 23


David Yeater, Ph.D.

Friday, February 26


Sen. Cory Booker

Monday, February 29


Scott Barry Kaufman, Ph.D.

Thursday, March 3


Madeline Levine, Ph.D.

Monday, March 7


Esther Perel, MA, LMFT

Monday, March 14


Pedro Noguera, Ph.D.


Tuesday, March 15


Matthew Desmond, Ph.D.

Tuesday, April 5


Adam Grant, Ph.D.

Wednesday, April 6


Krista Tippett

Thursday, April 7


Bryan Stevenson

Friday, April 29


Robert Putnam, Ph.D.

Wednesday, May 11


Angela Lee Duckworth, Ph.D.
Meeting adjourned at 9:03 p.m.
ETHS, Long-Term Plan, Proposed Mission Statement and Goals

Mission and Vision Statement - Proposed

EVANSTON TOWNSHIP HIGH SCHOOL BOARD OF EDUCATION EQUITY AND EXCELLENCE STATEMENT ETHS is committed to equity because excellence for all students requires equity. This commitment will be achieved by: ( Providing all students with resources, opportunities, supports and interventions to ensure that they achieve their full potential. ( Giving students what they need to maximize their learning and well being. ( Assuring that all ETHS staff members actively continue to examine and eliminate institutional beliefs, policies, practices, and teaching that perpetuate racial disparities in achievement. ( Preparing all students to succeed in a multi-cultural society by teaching the contributions and viewpoints of all people. ( Raising the achievement of all students while eliminating the racial predictability of achievement.

Proposed Goals

1. Increase each student's academic trajectory, while eliminating the racial predictability of achievement as demonstrated through multiple measures.

2. Provide all students with resources, opportunities, supports, interventions, services, and curricula to ensure that each student will demonstrate significant academic and social-emotional growth during their experience at ETHS

3. Create a student-centered facility using 21st Century resources to support the needs of our diverse learning community

4. Provide consistent and stable financial stewardship assuring: equitable opportunity and excellent education for each student; reasonable property taxes; leveraged and optimized resources; and values-based, cost-effective allocation of resources.

5. Strengthen relationships throughout the community which enrich engagement among all stakeholders and enhance student learning and well-being, and assure full continuity of effort with District 65

6. Joint Literacy Goal All students are proficient readers who are college and career ready by the time they reach 12th grade. To attain this goal we are adopting and implementing a model of disciplinary literacy. Students advancing through the grades are expected to meet each year’s grade-specific standards, retain or further develop skills and understandings mastered in preceding grades, and work steadily towards meeting the general expectations described by the common College and Career Readiness Standards.
October 26th Board Meeting - https://v3.boardbook.org/Public/PublicAgenda.aspx?ak=1000529&mk=50174362
ETHS, Long-Term Plan, Proposed Mission Statement and Goals

How can I get involved?

· Attend a community meeting (see press release below)

· Write a board member

· Reach out to other parents

Time Line

2/27/2016 Community Feedback Session with IASB Facilitator Board of Education Members of Public 

3/14/2016 Joint School Board Meeting with District 65 – 

4/11/2016 Discussion and finalization of goals Board of Education

ETHS Press Release

On February 27, 2016, the Evanston Township High School District 202 Board of Education will hold a day-long workshop as part of the goals revision process that was launched in the fall 2015. The workshop will provide a day of collaborating, listening and learning.

 The workshop is a public meeting, originally scheduled for January, that will be facilitated by a representative from the Illinois Association of School Boards and will be built around a structured, yet informal, give-and-take between school board members and representatives from the school and the community at large. Using the feedback from the meeting, the board and administration will revise a system-wide set of goals.

 There will also be invited participants in the workshop to assure broad-based school and community representation. More information about the February meeting will be provided in January.

 For more information about the District 202 Goals, visit the ETHS website: http://www.eths.k12.il.us/domain/226
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